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Yet another applied forecasting text from the Makridakis-Wheelwright 
factory! Specifically this is the second edition (incorporating some minor 
revisions) of their well-received 1978 "Methods and Applications" book, but 
with an additional author. The 923 pages provide a comprehensive coverage and 
detailed exposition of the principal forecasting methodologies: classical 
decomposition techniques, smoothing models, stochastic processes, and 
statistical and econometric modelling. To complement these quantitative 
procedures, the practical problems of subjective and technological forecasting 
per se in the management decision-making process are discussed. Thus, since 
detailed applications of all techniques are exemplified, this text will prove 
a clear reference for students and managers alike. The extensive glossary of 
terms as an appendix is particularly helpful in this respect. 

In attempting such an exhaustive coverage, it is not surpr1s1ng that 
particular aspects of the treatise disappoint. This reviewer felt the work of 
Harrison and Stevens should have been covered in greater depth, given its 
obvious usefulness when there is a paucity of data. The discussion on Kalman 
filtering could have been omitted without loss. Certainly if it were to be 
included at this level, it would seem better placed within the regression 
chapter as an illustration of recursive least-squares estimation. For the 
practitioner an assessment of the acceptability of standardized accuracy 
criteria, such as MAPE, would be desirable, as would a comparative checklist 
of all the techniques in the text, to summarize succinctly the practical 
merits of each approach. Such integration could easily have been incorporated 
in the section concerned with managerial input into the forecasting task. 

Despite these minor criticisms, this comprehensive text needs to be 
considered carefully by anyone concerned with forecasting. 

CHRIS BEAUMONT 
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